
Purchasing and Contracting Department, Maloof Administration Building ▪ 1300 Commerce Drive, 2nd Floor ▪ Decatur, Georgia 30030 ▪ 
404-371-7051 Office ▪ 404-371-7006 Fax
Website: www.dekalbcountyga.gov

TO: 

FROM: 

Michelle Butler, CPPO, Procurement Manager 

Jennifer Schofield, NIGP-CPP, Senior Procurement Agent ]xÇÇ|yxÜ fv{Éy|xÄw 

THROUGH: Delois Robinson, MBA, Procurement Manager 

SUBJECT: Emergency – Jail Fire Alarm System Replacement, Contract 1151197 

DATE:  August 30, 2023 

The P&C Department let this solicitation on behalf of the Sheriff’s Office for the Jail Fire Alarm 
System Replacement. Awarded by the BOC on March 26, 2019, for an amount not to 
exceed $2,234,000.00 with Smart Building Systems. Change Order No. 1 was approved on 
October 12, 2021 for a contract term extension through November 30, 2022. 

During the course of construction, a number of issues including COVID outbreaks and a 
Monkey Pox outbreak delayed the project. There were also a number of issues related to 
staffing at the jail that delayed the contractor on a daily basis.  In addition, there are a number 
of unforeseen existing conditions that were not detailed on the limited as-built documentation 
that was provided to the contractor during the process that include, over-crowed wiring 
pathways, damaged wiring, raceways and back boxes, missing fire alarm devices, as well as 
additional fire alarm devices present but not shown on the plans.  These deficiencies must be 
addressed to ensure that the new fire alarm is compliant with the current life safety code.   
Unfortunately, while the aforementioned was being discussed to determine the appropriate course 
of action, the contract expired. 

This request is for additional funds in the amount of $1,114,560.00 for the completion of the 
project that would have been completed had the contract been extended through December 31, 
2024. 

Without this approval, the Jail would not have a functional, operating Jail Fire Alarm 
System. This presents a life, health, safety issue for all inmates, employees and visitors 
and could impair the essential function of the jail should it be shut down for not having a 
working Fire Alarm System. It is advisable to continue with the current vendor as they are the 
most knowledgeable of the current conditions of the jail.

I recommend approval of the Emergency request with Smart Building Systems for the 
completion of the Jail Fire Alarm System Replacement.
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☐ Approved ☐ Not Approved  __________________, Zachary L. Williams, Chief Operating Officer
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Delois Robinson
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* See below additional note









*Additional Note: Per Procurement Team, in addition to the dollars requested, the vendor requested
the removal of existing contract terms, specifically the liquidated damages clause.  P&C confirmed
with Director Hunter that the contract entered was expired and that this would not be a change order,
but an emergency request.  P&C further confirmed that the Sheriff's Office would not seek to claim
any liquidated damages or claims from the vendor under the now expired contract. *




